



In Attendance (via Zoom): **Principal:** Sheena Paul | **Chair:** Rachel Hickey | **Secretary:** Stacey Andary | **PRYDE rep:** Angela Humphrey | **Parish rep:** Damian Julien | **Parent reps:** Mark Andary, Jennifer Karagiannis, Angie Morrison, Anna Brown, Lacey Mangos, Tamara Morrissette

Other parents: Emmanuel Tiernay, Pauline Shelley, Jenny Russo

Regrets: Tracey Johnston (Teacher rep)

Agenda Item	Summary/Actions
Welcome and prayer	Meeting called to order at 6:35 pm and prayers offered by Rachel H.
Approval of Minutes and Agenda	Moved by Stacey A. and seconded by Jennifer K.
Parish Update (Damian Julien)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Edge (Gr 6-8) and Lifeteen (Gr 9-12) ministries are back! Registration is now open, contact Noah 905-683-1403 x100. There is a fee of \$30 and sessions start October 29th • Sharelife: raised approx. \$52,000 so far. The parish goal is approx. \$84,000. The church is appealing for donations by the end of Oct. • Statement of Apology from the Church to the Indigenous People is published in the Church bulletin, please take a look at it. • Sacrament registration for 2021-2022 is now closed. • Parish volunteers need to provide proof of vaccination, please email Fr. Joe (SFDSpastor@gmail.com) • Nov 2 is All Souls Mass 9am and 7pm. The names of the deceased will be read at the 7pm mass. Forms are available in the foyer. • Vocations: interested members can contact Fr. Max McCarthy at the Archdiocese of Toronto 416-968-0997 or email vocations@archtoronto.org
Principal's Report (Sheena Paul)	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Ms. Paul congratulated the new CSC and has asked all members to review the Code of Ethics (Rachel and Ms. Paul both have copies of the Council Manual) 2. Mrs. Paul reviewed the pillars of the 2019-2022 Strategic Plan: Witnessing Faith: <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 3. Mass and Liturgies dates are already arranged with the parish & six Schools from the Family of Schools are joining virtually 4. Catholic Graduate Expectation Focus: 5. Lessons & Success Criteria 6. Student Led Assemblies (virtual)/Liturgy/Tips/Awards 7. Month of the Rosary: Weekly & Rosary Apostolate 8. Grade 4 Bible 'Ceremony' 9. Grade 2 & 7 parent meetings held for First Communion/Confirmation Celebrating Inclusion & Wellbeing: <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Indigenous Education & Anti- Black Racism 2. Differentiating Instruction

	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> 3. Virtual Field Trips – October (Gratitude) 4. SMHO https://smho-smso.ca/ 5. Second Steps 6. Steps to Respect 7. Stress Lessons (image on Desktop) 8. Child and Youth Counsellor 9. Social Work 10. DRPS 11. Public Health Nurse 12. Bus evacuation and safety presentations completed virtually 13. Safety Drills 14. Halloween/All Saints’ & All Souls’ Day <p>Teaching & Learning:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> *focusing on reading gap. Ms. Paul has applied for additional funding *we are the first school in DCDSB to pilot microbit coding *class reviews happening after progress reports <p>Planning together during monthly Divisional Meetings & Staff Meetings</p> <p>Pathways</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> *cross country meet 2 weeks ago *lunch volleyball for girls and boys *guidance counsellors in Gr 7/8 and using myBlueprint <p>Managing Resources</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> *technology needs? *scientist in school?
Fundraising	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Anna B inquired about a list of needs/what does CSC typically support? Ms. Paul indicated some classes need updated SmartBoards, or perhaps replace them with new whiteboards. She also suggested every class have Apple TV, as well as some classes needing updated speaker systems. • Stacey A asked if there are a class set of laptops/ipads for students. Ms Paul informed that many laptops that were signed out for virtual learning were returned in poor condition. • Ms Paul indicated that Mrs. Bouffard would like to get moveable tables in the Learning Commons. • Anna B suggested we get a teacher wishlist prioritized with costs from Ms Paul. Rachel to email teachers for wishlist. • Anna B asked about outdoor play ideas, can we add to the equipment? Ms Paul indicated that Ms Sang provided the school with some volleyballs. Each class has a bag of equipment they can take outside. Perhaps we can look into getting some additional equipment for outside play. • Next meeting: vote on priority of wishlist

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Chocolate Fundraising (Rachel): there will be an upfront commitment from parents. (Cash Online) <p>Options: World's Finest (\$2 each for a value of \$60) Laura Secord (\$3 each for a value of \$90)</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Anna B suggestions: Greeting Cards, FlipGive app, Spirit Wear, parent Appreciation kiss n ride event. Lacey M suggested a "garage sale" event at Christmas. Ms Paul informed us that we need to be cognizant of families financial needs at the holidays. Would like to run the Angel of Love for our needy families. Suggest a fundraiser to be held in November. Stacey A shared info on Little Ceasars, Kernels and Epicure. <p>VOTE: all in favour for chocolate fundraiser all in favour for a winter and a spring fundraiser</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Stacey A to organize a Fundraising Sub-Committee, asked for interested members. Anna, Laey, Tamara, Jennifer, Angie.
Snack Program (Rachel H)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Teachers are executing it well and classes seem to be enjoying 😊 We are allowed to use the kitchen to prep if needed. Rachel would like to get baskets for refrigerated items. Ms. Paul reminded volunteers need to have vulnerable sector screening, disclose vaccination, level 2 masks need to be worn in the school, as well as covid screening. Lacey M offered to assist with snacks when/if needed.
Christmas	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Will we be able to have a school-wide lunch? Ms paul indicated yes, as long as it is pre-packaged. To be discussed at next meeting.
Closing	Next meeting: Vote on wishlist priority, discuss Christmas feast, discuss PRO Grant
Adjournment	Meeting adjourned 7:55pm. Next meeting Nov 23, 2021 6:30pm